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A Note from your President… 

 

Dear Neighbors, 

With the calendar moving quickly, I want to wish you Happy 
Holidays and Happy New Year. With all the decorations going 
up please check electrical connections and wiring for safety. 
Also watch for low hanging glass ornaments on trees as these 
are very attractive to young ones and can be a real hazard. With 
cold weather, watch out for where you place space heaters.  
Every year there are a number of fires caused by space heaters 
that are left unattended. 

The annual meeting was held in September and although there 
was a light turnout, the new board was elected along with     
several volunteers for the Architectural Control Committee 
(ACC). We would still like to see additional members volunteer 
for other committees so get involved in your neighborhood. 

During this past year we have completed a number of items that 
were brought to the attention of the board by various             
individuals in the subdivision, such as cleaning the tennis 
courts, adding benches at the tennis courts, the removal of     
dying trees in the park, and the trimming of trees along the    
entrances to the subdivision. We are planning on adding        
additional gravel to the walking path and an extension to the 
path. We are also looking at how to repair a leaking drain in one 
of the lakes and will be removing another dying tree from the 
common grounds. 

We would therefore encourage you to communicate with the 
board any issues you think may need to be addressed. We may 
not be able to address all things but we do want to hear from 
you; after all, its your neighborhood. 

Again, I hope you have Happy Holidays and a Happy New 
Year. 

Charles Dartez, 

President 

Shadows Community Homeowners Association. 

 

SCHOA BOARD MEMBERS 

 

President:  Charles Dartez 

Vice President:  Ann Richardson 

Secretary: Marty Pousson 

Treasurer:  Kathy Wisner 

Member at Large:  Scarlett Aucoin 

 

Architectural Control Committee 

Sandra Kiel  

Nick Parker 

Bill Simpson 

Special Advisor:  Jerril Musso 

 

Visit our website for lots of               
information and restrictions at: 

WWW.SHADOWSHOA.COM 

 

To contact a Board member           
email us at: 

SHADLAKE@YAHOO.COM 



NO GARAGE SALES  
It was decided years ago that there would be no     
garage sales within the Shadows Community. It     
creates unwanted traffic and brings strangers to our 
neighborhood. We appreciate your cooperation! 

 

 

   DUES UPDATE 

It is that time again, HOA dues are due Jan. 1, 2019. Please remember we operate on a budget and when 
dues aren’t paid, something has to suffer. We recently placed 16 liens on properties for unpaid dues. It is 
unfair to the rest of the homeowners that pay. When we don’t receive the budgeted amount of dues, we 
can’t continue to maintain the integrity of our subdivision. Please pay on time.  

LAKE 1 DRAINING PROBLEM 

Residents on Lake 1 have noticed their waterlines along the lake are changing. There seems to have been 
another shift in the weir. It has shifted once before and homeowners along the lake saw their land settle 
and pieces fall into the lake. Some have since installed bulkheads. We had SEMS Engineering take a look 
at the situation but the day they came out the water was high due to a recent rain. They said there is a    
possibility that the lake will have to be drained to fix the problem. The ground is too soft at this point to do 
anything. It will be repaired as soon as the weather permits and SEMS has a chance to determine the   
problem. 

A NEW TRAIL EXTENSION 

We have received requests from  
several of our neighborhood walkers 
to extend the trail on Lake 2 to    
connect with Shadow Hill. We are 
pleased to announce that we now 
have the extension completed. We 
hope our walkers will enjoy the new 
addition! 

          Neighborhood News 





 

The Gores at 3218 Shadow Hill                      The Minnettes at 17733 Shady Creek 

The Williams’ at 3101 White Lane                 The Brames at 18344 Oak Lane 

The Falcons at 3337 White Shadows              The Courvilles at 3135 Shadows Lake 

We’d like to welcome our new neighbors to our wonderful subdivision. If you recently moved to the 
Shadows Community and are not listed below, please contact the HOA with your contact information so 
that we may update our records. Again, welcome! 

WE WANT TO HEAR FROM YOU! 
If you have special news, know something exciting 
or just want to mention someone that did a good 
deed, please let us know. This is your newsletter 
and we welcome your comments and suggestions. 
Please send them to shadlake@yahoo.com. We 
may include them in our next newsletter. 

WELCOME YOUR NEW NEIGHBORS! 

 

A WARM THANK YOU… 

To our neighbors who volunteer their time to help maintain the integrity of our neighborhood. 

Thank you to Steve Maggio for keeping our marquees updated with information and for always           
volunteering to help with overseeing maintenance of our trails and always being available when        
needed. 

Thank you to Ann Richardson for putting our Christmas decorations together and for hanging them! 
Ann not only works, but is a board member and still finds time to volunteer when needed! 

 

       CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR “YARD OF THE MONTH” WINNERS…     

                                                     

    March: The Millers on Oak Lane                               August:        The McDaniels on Shadow Hill 

    April:   The Dangs on Shadow Hill                             September:  The Raifords on Martin Lake  

    May:    The Conaways on Ferry Lane                        October:       The Englands on Shadow Lake 

    June:    The Holmes on Shady Elm                             November:   The Wards on White Lane 

    July:     The Cheneverts on Oak Lane                                



 



AROUND THE CORNER... 

NO PARKING ON GRASS! 

Did you know it is against the law to park a car in your 
front yard? There is a city ordinance that prohibits it     
because it brings values down. We have received       
complaints, the Sheriff’s Department was called out and 
the car was gone by the time the deputy got here. He    
informed us that a ticket will be written every time they 
have to tell someone not to park on the grass. So please 
think twice before parking in your yard, it can become 
costly.  

NO DUMPING OF TRASH ON THE COMMON GROUND PLEASE!  

We are still seeing trash left on the common ground instead of homeowner’s yards where it     
belongs. If you trim your trees and shrubs, you need to bag it up and put it at the end of your 
driveway or on YOUR servitude, NOT the common ground. We are seeing  more and more    
people not respecting other people’s properties. From now on, when you leave trash on common 
ground, your address will be published along with a picture of the trash you left for everyone to 
see. You wouldn’t like it if your neighbor dumped his trash on your yard.  

 

  

PET OWNERS  

Did you know there is a EBRP Pet Regulation? We have received complaints about dogs       
leaving their “calling card” in other people’s yards and running loose. Please be considerate of 
your neighbors. The property owners have the right to contact the EBRSO to file a complaint 
which could result in a fine. The regulation is below… 

“Dogs must be confined at all times either in the owner’s home or fenced yard 
or on a leash no longer than 6-feet. You must provide proper food, water,   
shelter and veterinary care for your dog. All dogs must wear a collar and      
license tag. If your dog becomes a nuisance, you may be fined. Examples of a 
nuisance would be running at large, attacking other people or animals, chasing 
cars, making excessive noise, turning over garbage cans or damaging, soiling 
or defecating on property other than the owners.” 

POTHOLES 

When you notice a pothole on one of our streets, please call 3-1-1 to report it. The 
more people that call,  the quicker the response! Thank you! 





 

 

 

 

 

OUR PLAYGROUND EQUIPMENT 

As you can see our playground equipment has seen 
better days. We are still in the process of trying to 
find a feasible solution to replacing it. We were  
quoted as much as $30,000 to replace what we have 
and bring it up to code. If anyone knows of a        
company that installs equipment, please let us know 
so we can get another quote. It will take time for the 
budget to accommodate such a replacement. 

BULKHEAD REQUESTS 

We have received several questions and requests for new bulkheads. We understand the need 
for bulkheads for various reasons. Some properties have very steep slopes to the water and 
others are being eaten away by nutria, which can cause quite a bit of damage. Because of so 
many different requests, it became necessary to have a unilateral design that complied with 
our restrictions pertaining to uniformity. We have specifications, materials and a design of 
the approved bulkhead on file for homeowners viewing. The finished products can be seen on 
Lake 2. There are seven approved bulkheads on Shady Creek. Homeowners are welcome to 
view them at any time. Please remember, all bulkheads have to receive written approval 
from the board before starting construction. We are currently involved in a lawsuit over a         
bulkhead that did not receive board approval and was built on common ground belonging to 
the subdivision. It is the HOA’s fiduciary responsibility to protect the interests of all      
homeowners and sometimes that means by legal recourse. 

REMEMBER! 

 

Most improvements require written approval from the 
board. If you have any questions, please contact us at 
shadlake@yahoo.com. 

CRIME ALERT! 

One of our residents interrupted a thief, in a hooded sweatshirt, at his backdoor at 4:00 a.m., this past 
weekend. His driveway gate and six foot fence did not deter him. Another neighbor caught him on his 
security camera running from driveway to driveway pulling on car door handles. Remember to lock 
your car doors but more importantly remember to lock all your doors. This goes to show that gates and 
fences will not deter anyone wanting to rob you. The HOA has looked into security cameras. Someone 
would need to monitor them and they’re quite costly. A lot of residents have security cameras and it 
still doesn’t deter them. We all need to be vigilant. 



 

NO BOAT STORAGE! 
 

There are homeowners storing their boats in their driveway. The restrictions clearly state 
no storing of boats in front of your home. The HOA has sent notice letters to the      
homeowners to no avail. The HOA has hired an attorney to pursue legal recourse on    
behalf of the HOA. When homeowners blatantly ignore the restrictions, the HOA is    
prepared to take whatever action necessary to rectify the problem. It is an eyesore and 
affects other homeowners around them by lowering property values. Little do the         
violators  know, it is lowering their property value as well. Please obey our restrictions, 
they are in place to protect you! 

BEST CHRISTMAS DECORATIONS WINNERS! 
This year’s Best Christmas decorations goes to the following homeowners. Congratulations to all!  

THERE’S A PARTY GOING ON! 

One of our residents checked their 
security camera while they were out 
of town and found this sight in their 
back yard! If you look closely there 
are six deer having a good time! 

 
  

                
            

                                The Dubards at 17720 Shady Elm 

 

 

 

2nd Place   The Blanchards at 18516 Shadow Creek 

 

 

 

3rd Place   The McKinneys at 18025 Ferry Lane    



 

 

 



 


